
  

                                                      

Sellersville Park & Recreation Board 

140 E. Church Street 

        

February 2, 2021 

7:00 O’clock P.M. 

         

The February meeting of the Sellersville Park and Recreation Board was called to order by Chair 

Kathleen Hallman at the stated time via Zoom teleconference. 

 

ROLL CALL: 

Members in attendance were: 

  

Chair   : Kathleen Hallman 

Co- Chair  : Linda Hufnagle 

Secretary  : Kathleen Fretz 

     Antonia Buck 

     Barbara Hufnagle 

     David Hufnagle 

     Thomas Hufnagle 

  

Members Absent : Mark Moore 

  

Borough Manager : David J. Rivet 

 

Other   : Donald Crouthamel, Council member 

     Scott Hagan 

 

MINUTES 

 Mrs. A. Buck made a motion that the minutes of the November 10, 2020 meeting be approved. Motion 

was seconded by Mrs. L. Hufnagle and the motion carried with all in favor. 

 

PARK BENCH-JANICE MacKENZIE 

Manager Rivet informed the Park & Recreation Board that Janice MacKenzie’s husband Rolly Brown 

had ordered a memorial bench in memory of his late wife Janice MacKenzie. The bench has arrived and 

will be installed near where the scout cabin drive meets the bike path and will replace the old style 

bench currently there. The bench will be oriented facing the large field. 

 

NAME SOFTBALL FIELD IN PAUL KOEHLER’S HONOR 

Sean Hagen addressed the Board requesting that Field #1 be named in honor of long-time Sellersville 

Belle’s softball coach Paul Koehler. After a brief discussion, Mr. D. Hufnagle moved to send the 

request onto the Borough Council for consideration at their February 8th meeting. Motion was seconded 

by Mr. T. Hufnagle and passed with all in favor. 

 

HOLIDAY DECORATIONS 

Candles have been removed from old fire house and train station. Borough Council agreed to order 

twelve (12) more street light holiday decorations. Decorative street ights are also in the works for the 

new bridge at the fire house and over the train tracks by St. Michael’s Church. 

 

TREE NAMING CONTEST 



  

Board discussed continuing the Tree Naming Contest this year. Consideration was given to having an 

arborist assist with identifying the species. No date was set and the discussion will continue at the next 

meeting. 

 

EASTER 

Easter is April 4th and Arbor Day is April 22nd. There was some discussion regarding not having the 

Easter Egg Hunt, but holding an Arbor Day Easter Hat Parade wherein participants would make hats 

with stuff from the earth and the Board would judge them. Participants could “social distance”. Board 

decided to order 60 chocolate bunnies as prizes. 

 

OTHER 

Board will discuss holding the annual Find the Fairy Door event in the fall at upcoming meetings if the 

COVID-19 pandemic rules allows. 

 

There is still an open position on the Park & Recreation Board vacated by Janice MacKenzie’s death. 

 

The new Borough Manager will start on February 16th. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of the Park and Recreation Board, 

Chairperson Hallman declared this meeting duly adjourned at 7:45 P.M. The next scheduled meeting 

will be March 2, 2021 via Zoom teleconference. 

             

               

       By:  __________________________ 

         Kathleen Fretz, Secretary                      


